Dear Friends

Following our meeting in February at Southwark Cathedral, I'm still getting lots of information (and queries) about the plans for inter faith walks to take place all over south London (and hopefully a few in north London) on July 14th/15th. This message is to give you the date for our May meeting and I’d be glad if you could inform all the people in your planning group and invite them to come.
Rizwan Alibhai,  Catriona Robertson and I met recently with the deputy mayor of London and two of his colleagues and I have now heard that we are able to hold our next meeting - for all the planning groups, at City Hall on May 15th. See the message below, from Paul Igbokwe, head of Public and Community Engagement. I attach a map and travel advice.

 'It was nice to meet with you and your colleagues and hear about your annual Inter Faith Walk. I was particularly taken by the team's passion. 
I can confirm the availability of committee room 2 (lower ground floor) for your proposed meeting on Tuesday 15th May between 6.30pm till 8.30pm'.
My feeling is that this will be an informal meeting for us all (as many as possible of those who were at the Southwark Cathedral meeting and others who have joined on since then), 

to check out where we have all got to,  so that none of us is feeling isolated and we can share what's working well for us. Also to think constructively and collaboratively about publicity. The room can accommodate 50 people.

The South London Inter Faith Group has had a timely 'windfall' from another inter faith group which is closing down and has offered us the £1200 left in its account. We've decided to use it for publicity for these walks, so we should be in a position, at that May meeting, to give up to £100 to the groups in each of the boroughs who are organising walks, to help with the cost of publicity - and we rather hope that the borough Councils will be persuaded to match this sum so then you could all have £200! Could you approach your borough for matching funding? (We might have to adjust the money so that if any borough is not doing a walk, we can give more to a borough who is doing two walks). If you would like to, please either bring to the meeting or send to our treasurer, Ebrahim Rashid, 

15 Rainbow Street SE5 7TB, a note of application on behalf of your planning group, for £100 towards the cost of your publicity and Ebrahim will bring our cheque book!

Ahead of the May meeting, may I suggest that, as soon as you know which day your walk will be, that you book a photographer/journalist to record your walk on the day. It will be wonderful if we can compile a record of what happens that weekend. Also please consider putting a notice in your local newspapers and notifying local media, well ahead of the event. And do be sure to inform your local SACRE (Standing Advisory Council for Religious Education) in good time for them to send out a bulletin to all teachers encouraging them to come along to these free events which are ‘excellent opportunities for personal development in the teaching of RE’ – and fun! And don’t forget to notify the local police  - and encourage them to join in the walk! 

Hope very much to see you all on May 15th. But do keep in touch with me about progress - or hitches.

Please note I shall be away (and out of email contact) from March 23rd to April 13th. 

Best wishes for all your endeavours

Sarah                                                                                                                   22/3/2012 

